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MINUTES OF THE MAYOR MAKING MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY MAY 1st 2018 AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE MILL STREET KIRKHAM AT 7PM TO APPOINT A MAYOR AND DEPUTY MAYOR FOR 2018/2019
1. Apologies for absence- No apologies
2. Declarations of interest- Cllr. Cox Friends of Kirkham Parks, KirkFest
3. The Mayor proposed: 

The next full meeting of this council will be the Annual Assembly held on Tuesday 8th May 2018 at 7pm at the Community Centre Mill Street Kirkham. If members are in agreement the business of this Council will take place on this date. 


                   Resolved
4. The Retiring Mayors addressed the meeting to thank her Consort, Town Clerk and colleagues on the Council after a busy year with major projects for the Town. Projects include Remembrance Way and the Poppy project.
Thanks to HMP Kirkham Community team for carrying out major projects as well as maintenance works and Cllr. Oades and the In Bloom team for all their work keeping the Town looking fabulous.

Thanks to Cllr. Cox for her work with the Friends of Kirkham Parks and the KirkFest team of Young People who delivered a successful Festival last year which will take place this year on 28th July. The Festival is good for the Town and good for the Young People.
5. The Retiring Mayor Cllr Elaine Silverwood proposed Cllr Peter Hardy for Mayor 2018/19.
6. Cllr Liz Oades seconded the proposal.
7. The proposal was put before Council and voted on
 

                   Resolved
8. The Retiring Mayor Cllr Silverwood invested the incoming Mayor Cllr Peter Hardy with the chain of office and wished him luck
9. The Retiring Mayor Cllr Silverwood invested the incoming Mayoress with Chain of Office
10. The new Mayor then took the Chair and addressed the meeting to welcome the guests and thank them for coming. The Mayor expressed that things were looking up for Kirkham and it was exciting times with the development of a new Enhancement Plan which could be found at https://www.kirkhamtowncouncil.co.uk/eventsprojects.html There is a great opportunity to involve the whole community and the Mayor appealed for volunteers. 
Thanks went to the Town Clerk and the Facilities Administrator in relation to the Council’s facilities which are now fully booked with activities.
11. The new Mayor Cllr Peter Hardy proposed the Deputy Mayor Cllr Liz Oades
12. Cllr Elaine Silverwood seconded the proposal
13. The proposal was put before Council and voted on

                               Resolved
14. The new Mayor Cllr Peter Hardy invested the new Deputy Mayor with the chain of office
15. The new Mayor Cllr Peter Hardy accepted his election and thanked the council
16. The Mayor presented the past Mayor with a past Mayors badge
17. The Mayor presented the past Consort, new Mayoress and Town Clerk with flowers
18. At the conclusion of council business the Mayor invite all present to join him in a buffet reception.
The Meeting closed at 7.45 pm
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